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Toronto Community Liaison Committee 
Meeting Record 

 

Meeting Date:  September 22, 2022  
 

BWXT NEC:   Natalie Cutler, Director, Communications & Government Relations 
David Snopek, Director, EHS & Regulatory Affairs 
Jack K Chong, Production Manager 

   Carlos Reyes, Communications & Community Relations Specialist 
    

CLC Members:  Jamie Ker, Jose Santano, Roger Desrochers 
 

Absent: Jennifer Wickenden, Heather Dougherty, Linda Irvine, Bryce Moroz, Pippa Feinstein, 
Robert Church, Dave McNee, Jennifer Wickenden, Pedro Correira, Hannah Fleisher 

 

Guests:   None 
 

Action Items: 

Action Item Status 
1. Share video content and infographics with CLC. Ongoing 
2. Review door-do-door approach and plan with CLC. Hold 
3. 2021 Evaluation Feedback: BWXT to provide more information on 

giving back, community events, etc. CLC to provide ideas. Ongoing 

4. 2021 Evaluation Feedback: Guest speakers, specific to Toronto 
operations, perhaps NWMO. CLC to provide input on speakers. Open 

5. 2021 Evaluation Feedback: BWXT to review additional translation 
services for the community in addition to Portuguese (i.e. Spanish, 
Italian, Vietnamese). 

Open 

6. Orientation Tours for CLC members (share safety protocols in advance 
of meeting if held in person) Open 

7. CLC Members to provide new CLC Co-Chair Open 
8. BWXT to ask if 980 Lansdowne contact would like to be added for 

regular email updates. Open 

9. BWXT to review joining Facebook groups to share information. Open 
10. BWXT to review stormwater monitoring and provide information at next 

meeting in September 2022. Open 

 

Discussion Notes: 

The meeting was held in-person for the purposes of giving CLC members a facility tour for the first 
time since the pandemic. The meeting began with a roundtable of introductions, an overview of the 
agenda, a land acknowledgement and a safety moment about fall safety tips. 

Cutler explained that there were no planned alarms for the evening and shared the process to 
evacuate the facility if an alarm did sound on the facility tour. 
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Cutler shared with the committee that an open co-chair position is still available and she will remind 
other members not in attendance at a future meeting or in future correspondence.  

Cutler then asked the committee if they had anything to share regarding community feedback about 
BWXT before providing a BWXT update. No community concerns were raised or tabled. 

Cutler then shared that the public attitude survey mailer was recently shipped to 6500 neighbours 
surrounding the facility and that we were promoting it on Facebook and our website as well. A CLC 
member shared that he received the mailer in his mailbox.  

Cutler then asked members if there were any suggestions for guest speakers and gave an example 
of having someone from the Nuclear Waste Management Organization come to present on their 
proposed plans for long term storage. 

A member suggested we BWXT connect with the Davenport MP and MPP to ensure BWXT’s events 
and updates are included in their regular mailed/emailed updates. Cutler shared that this has 
occurred from time-to-time as we update elected officials each month as part of our public 
information program. 

Cutler then shared that an emergency drill was held on June 9th and that the CNSC was present as 
an observer. A member was present for an earlier exercise in 2021 and shared positive feedback 
about his observations. Another CLC member shared that drills like BWXT’s helps the Toronto Fire 
Services prepare for real-life scenarios and acknowledged how valuable it is for both parties. 

Cutler then shared that Chong attended the Western Technical Commercial School graduation 
ceremony to present the BWXT-sponsored student award. 

Cutler shared that BWXT will participate in the CNSC’s Regulatory Oversight Review meeting on 
December 16th to review our annual performance and that the meeting will be broadcast live. 

Cutler then shared that BWXT would be holding a community webinar on November 3rd in lieu of an 
in-person event, like a BBQ, due to the pandemic. Cutler shared that the webinar would help inform 
members of the community about BWXT’s operations and that the event would be promoted using 
boosted Facebook ads. Cutler shared that a recording would be posted on our website for those who 
missed the live event. 

Cutler then shared the personal protective requirements for the facility tour and Snopek provided an 
overview of the hazards to be aware of. The group exited the meeting to commence the tour. 

Following the tour, Cutler asked if there were any questions not addressed on the tour and a 
member suggested we discuss radiation sources at a future meeting, including radon from the 
basement of a home.  

The meeting concluded.  


